
Uffculme Parish Council 
Minutes of meeting held 

Monday 4th November 2024 at Magelake 
 

 
Meeting Open – 19:03 

24.11.01 Apologies for absence 

24.11.02 To approve of the Minutes of Meeting held on 7th October 2024 

The minutes were agreed as an official council record, with a slight amendment (manually updated).   

Public Session 

There were 6 members of the public in attendance.  2 members were interested in the councillor vacancies, 3 members 
from Scouts, representing cubs and scouts in support of their grant request and 1 representative from Uffculme Lights 
Committee and Uffculme Show, representing in support of the grant request for both organisations. It was advised that 
the Uffculme Show has a new committee in place and the estimated annual cost is £20k. £3k has been raised so far and 
that council support will be appreciated going forward. 

24.11.03 County Councillor’s Report 

Councillor Radford was not in attendance and provided a report ahead of time (appended).  The question was raised as to 
why glass is not an acceptable product as part of their recycling services.  Clerk to raise with Councillor Radford.  Clerk also 
advised that there is a locality budget still available, with a total pot of £1500-2000. 

24.11.04 District Councillor’s Reports 

The Lower Culm Ward Councillors provided a collated written report (appended).  No questions were raised for the 
Councillors and the feedback was positive to the receipt of a written report being provided.  Councillor Poynton was in 
attendance and in addition to the report raised the following: 

1) The previously raised issues with the zigzag walkway has been raised with Westward Housing for attention and an 
update is still awaited. 

2) Damage to the public areas around Highland Terrace were also noted. 

Councillors Bradshaw and Clist did was not in attendance and did not provide a written report. 

24.11.05 Parish Council Vacancies  

The Clerk advised that there are 2 vacancies currently, with a 3rd becoming available after the standard period, as a result 
of the resignation of Councillor Tim Pointing.  Precis received for the two vacancies from Katharine Poynton (interested in 
green and open spaces, in addition to youth provisions) and Peter Cornish.  All in agreement to proceed with co-option.  
Katharine Poynton Proposed by Councillor Lane, Seconded by Councillor Logue, all in agreement. Peter Cornish Proposed 
by Councillor Keeling, Seconded by Councillor Blackman, all in agreement. 

 

 

 

Chairman: P Cornish      

Present: R Kingdom S Lane T Edwards  P Hallchurch A Logue 

R Keeling P Blackman S Levick   

Apologies M Bodger (holiday)   
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Uffculme Parish Council 
Minutes of meeting held 

Monday 4th November 2024 at Magelake 
 

 
24.11.06 Finance 

24.11.06.01 To approve October Financial Statement 

The October financial statement was approved as official council minutes. 

24.11.06.02 Grant Request – Uffculme Show 

Budget allocation request received (appended).  Positively received by Councillors.  Question raised regarding how many 
of the original members were in the new committee – 3 members.  There are further local community groups involved.  
£7500 allocation to the 2025-2026 budget. Proposed by Councillor Keeling, Seconded by Councillor Cornish, majority in 
agreement.  Insurance for the event to be included as part of the budget allocation. 

24.11.06.03 Grant Request – Lights Committee 

Lights and insurance - Grant request received (appended).  Proposed by Councillor Keeling, Seconded by Councillor Lane, 
all in agreement.  Positive feedback was provided in regards to the illuminations in the village. 

Trees - Grant request received (appended).  Proposed by Councillor Keeling, Seconded by Councillor Hallchurch, all in 
agreement. 

24.11.06.04 Grant Request – Cubs and Scouts1 

Grant request received (appended).  Proposed by Councillor Lane, Seconded by Councillor Logue, all in agreement. 

24.11.06.05 Grant Request – Bowling Club 

Grant request received (appended).  Proposed by Councillor Keeling, Seconded by Councillor Blackman, all in agreement.  
Invoices to be issued directly to Uffculme Parish Council. 

24.11.06.06 Magelake – Fire Alarm 

Quotation received (appended).  Proposed by Councillor Blackman, Seconded by Councillor Kingdom, all in agreement. 

24.11.06.07 Square Planter Project 

Quotation received (appended).  Proposed by Councillor Edwards, Seconded by Councillor Keeling, majority in agreement. 

24.11.07 Business Arising  

24.11.07.01 Hillhead/Broadpath  

Councillor Edwards advised of the consultation that took place in Square Corner and feedback is awaited, after the 
meeting and tour on 18/11.  The tour is due to take place at 3pm, at Hillhead Quarry.  Councillors interested in attending 
are Councillors Keeling, Blackman, Lane, Levick, Poynton and Logue.  The council were reminded of 3 representatives from 
the community and a pre-meeting is due to take place with these members. 

24.11.07.02 Mole Valley Feed Mill  

No updates were provided.  Previous Councillor Pointing to provide a handover.  Allocated Council representative to now 
be Councillor Lane. All in agreement. 

 

 

 
1 Councillor Hallchurch declared a DPI and therefore abstained from discussions and voting in regards to this item. 
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Uffculme Parish Council 
Minutes of meeting held 

Monday 4th November 2024 at Magelake 
 

 
24.11.07.03 Uffculme Men’s Club  

It was advised that the last meeting was postponed and that Councillor Keeling was unable to attend the rescheduled 
meeting.  No issues have been raised.  Clerk advised that the plans to update the windows has been discussed with the 
Conservation Officer at MDDC for their advice and further feedback is awaited from the Mens’ Club. 

24.11.07.04 Uffculme Bowling Club  

No updates were provided.  The kitchen is due to be refurbished. 

24.11.07.05 Green Team  

A report was provided from the Green Team (appended).  The apology was acknowledged and it was raised that there is a 
risk of volunteers not knowing the scope of works agreed and that it appears that the Green Team now have this in hand.  
It was suggested that the planned works could be communicated prior to taking place, if feasible.  Councillor Hallchurch 
advised that there is currently a Village Volunteers’ WhatsApp group and that works are discussed on that platform.  It is 
not deemed necessary to pre-approve all works prior to take place at this stage and discussions will be had to see if there 
is a better way forward, to alleviate concerns.  The question on whether (bat) boxes can be put on trees themselves was 
raised.  Clerk to liaise with the MDDC Tree Officer to get their advice. 

24.11.07.06 Allotments 

No updates were provided.   

24.11.07.07 Parish Maintenance Update  

The weed clearance within the village was raised, as there appears to be areas missing.  R&R to be requested to carry out 
an additional day of weeding.  Proposed by Councillor Keeling, Seconded by Councillor Blackman, all in agreement.  
Councillor Logue to provide a visual map to highlight areas required.  R&R to also be requested to carry out 2 village weed 
clearances per year, for the duration of 4 days.  Proposed by Councillor Keeling, Seconded by Councillor Blackman, all in 
agreement.  Area in front of the Bowling Club wall to be left to the Village Volunteers, unless at any point in the future 
they no longer wish to maintain this area.  Clerk to liaise with NHO regarding the brambles at Pippins, Bridwell, Chapel 
Hill, Ashley Close hill hedges, which are all overgrown (and raised previously).  Clerk updated re vandalism in the park and 
CCTV was considered.  Parish Consultation to take place to get the view of the Parishioners.  Proposed by Councillor 
Levick, Seconded by Councillor Logue, all in agreement.  Reported to the police and social media (and Spotlight) to be 
used to raise awareness. It was confirmed that UUC had carried out branch works to trees that were causing issues for the 
double decker bus.  All land around that area is UUC owned.  Pencarrie has been in touch recently regarding FP3 and 
bagging plant regarding the sewing chair.  Fencing is broken nearby.  It is hoped for repairs to FP50 erosion (old quarry) 
will be forthcoming from Pencarrie and Aggregates. 

Diary entries included the following: 

1) Tree works in the Square – request a consultation and alternative approach to works.  Clerk advised that correct 
process had been followed, including gaining planning permission to carry out the said works, with the agreement of 
MDDC Tree Officer 

2) Road closure necessary for works to a property on High Street advised by NHO.  Parish Council unable to alter this. 
3) Flag pole requires maintenance 
4) Minutes not online – clerk advised process of redacting for online publishing and that copies are available upon 

request 
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Uffculme Parish Council 
Minutes of meeting held 

Monday 4th November 2024 at Magelake 
 

 
24.11.07.08 Traffic and Speeding Issues/Community Speed Watch  

The clerk advised that there were still no updates regarding the next joint parish meeting.  Councillor Hallchurch to look at 
20MPH sign locations in the rural areas for best placement. 

24.11.07.09 Schools Update 

No updates were provided. 

24.11.07.10 Uffculme Village Hall  

Councillor Cornish advised that there is currently £12,260 in the bank, with the treasure hunt raising £280 and the coffee 
morning raising £170.  Funding from Bernard Sunley Foundation is being sought. 

24.11.07.11 Magelake Committee / Repairs  

Clerk advised that charity figures and accounts have now been uploaded with the Charity Commission.  There is a working 
group meeting due to take place to discuss the structure of the Magelake building and maintenance concerns. 

24.11.07.12 Youth Working Group 

Report provided (appended).  Meeting due to take place with the schools with Councillor Hallchurch to also include 
Councillor Logue.  Mutually agreeable date to be arranged.  

24.11.07.13 Community Crisis (previously Ukrainian Crisis) 

A grant request was received from CHAT, to provide support to residents (appended).  Proposed by Councillor Blackman, 
Seconded by Councillor Edwards, all in agreement. 

24.11.07.14 Play Areas 

The Clerk advised that the annual inspections had taken place and that works required were to be requested to be carried 
out. 

24.11.07.15 Community Road Warden Scheme 

Councillor Edwards advised that online training had been issued to volunteers.  There are 9 people in total (7 x Ashill, 2 x 
Uffculme), with 1 found through Spotlight.  Once training has been done, Chapter 8 training can be arranged.  There is 
flooding in Ashill and flood pits have been put on farmer’s land to assist with the problem, which has been successful.  
Discussions to take place with DCC to see whether this can be useful to other sites. 

24.11.07.16 Budget 2025-2026 

Clerk advised that the budget needs to be agreed at the next meeting (December).  A budget vs spend will be provided 
ahead of the next meeting for review, and to assist with thoughts regarding what is needed for the next financial year.   

24.11.08 Police Report  

A report was provide (appended).  A question was raised as to whether traffic offences and collisions can be included.  
Councillor Logue to investigate.   
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Uffculme Parish Council 
Minutes of meeting held 

Monday 4th November 2024 at Magelake 
 

 
24.11.09 Clerk’s Report  

24.11.09.01 Financial Regulations  

24.11.09.02 Cemetery  

24.11.09.03 HATOC and Highways 

24.11.09.04 War Memorial 

The above items were deferred to a future dated meeting as the time limit of the meeting (as stated in the Standing 
Orders) did not allow for discussions. 

21.10.09.05 King Charles III Portrait 

Clerk advised that a portrait of King Charles III was in hand and that a public location within the parish was to be 
suggested for siting of it. Village hall deemed most appropriate.  Proposed by Councillor Hallchurch, Seconded by 
Councillor Keeling, all in agreement. 

Meeting Close: 21:00 

The next meeting of the Council will be held on Monday 2nd December 2024, subject to confirmation by the Clerk. 
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MDDC Overall Report for November 2024
Please note this report contains some things for surrounding areas. 

For regular updated news please follow https://www.middevon.gov.uk/news-items/ 

Could local council please email or call with any work they would like us to uptake. 

ARMISTICE DAY
Councillor Jane Lock, one of the Deputy Leaders of Mid Devon District Council, will join with 
representatives from Cullompton Town Council and the Royal British Legion at the War 
Memorial in the Bull Ring.  Maroons will be set off at the commencement and end of the 
silence.

The Chair of Mid Devon District Council, Councillor Frank Letch MBE, together with the 
Mayor of Tiverton, and representatives from the Royal British Legion will observe the two 
minute silence in Phoenix Lane.  As in Cullompton a maroon will be set off to mark the 
commencement and end of the silence. 

We hope as many people as possible will join us.

Devon Community Action Group Skill Share
CAG Devon  are having a SkillShare24 on 9 November at The Mint, Exeter. A day focused on 
environmental action, inspiration, and building resilience through community connections.

This year’s theme, "Resilience Through Connecting," explores how working together 
strengthens individuals and groups, helping us achieve more locally. Expect practical 
workshops, creative activities, and discussions on the latest local climate initiatives. You'll 
have the chance to network, share ideas, and make meaningful connections, all while 
enjoying good food and planning next steps for taking action in your community!

Book your free spot, invite friends, and join us at The Mint, Exeter, on Sat 09 Nov.  We sold 
out last year so make sure to secure your place. More workshop details to come! Sign up 
here: https://bit.ly/CAGSkillShare24

An Introduction to Community Action on Energy
Councillors may be interested in learning more by joining this online event. Webinar. 
Wednesday 6th of November 10-11am on Zoom. Reserve a spot 
here: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/introduction-to-community-action-on-energy-tickets-
927908568507
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Residents’ Survey 2024
We're keen to evaluate the way we provide our services to the public and we'd like to get 
some feedback from our Mid Devon residents. We've created a ten-minute survey asking 
questions about how you feel living in Mid Devon and the services we provide. If you'd like 
to take part, the survey is available online at letstalk.middevon.gov.uk/residents-survey-
2024. The survey is open until Wednesday 11 December 2024.

Household Support Fund
Residents' Financial Support - MIDDEVON.GOV.UK

Mid Devon District Council has been given funding from the UK Government to help support
those who are struggling to afford food and energy bills this autumn/winter. When our 
allocated fund has been spent the scheme will close.

 This fund will run from the 28th October 2024 to the 31st March 2025 or earlier if 
the funds run out.

PLEASE NOTE: You can only apply once per household for one of the above funds.

Cullompton Town Centre Relief Road
The Cullompton Town Centre Relief Road has taken another major step towards delivery, as 
Tesco has confirmed its willingness to sell a key piece of land required to deliver the relief 
road.

Building on the back of significant recent progress in securing funding, and commencing the 
relocation of Cullompton Cricket Pitch, this latest announcement marks the achievement of 
another key milestone and paves the way for the delivery of the long-awaited relief road.

Cllr Andrea Glover, Cllr Cathy Connor, Cllr John Poynton.  (4th Nov )
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Notes for Polly for November 2024 Parish Council MeeƟng

Repair Cafe
At the Repair Cafe on Saturday 2nd November the very last item brought through the door 
for repair was the 1000th since we started in April 2022.  Quite a milestone!  We esƟmate 
the success rate is between 70% and 80%.  It tends to be electrical items with built-in 
obsolence, inaccessible mechanisms or unobtainable parts which result in most of the 
unsuccessful aƩempts at repair. We’ve dealt with a great range of repairs over the course 
of this year thanks to an enthusiasƟc, skilled and determined band of volunteers.

Fesࢢve Hampers
The fesƟve hamper collecƟons are now under way in the run-up to the Christmas season 
for families and households who may need some extras. Posters are up around the Parish, 
requests for donaƟons have been put out on Facebook and more details are in Spotlight. A 
number of businesses in the area have been approached for donaƟons of goods or money. 
Just a reminder that if any Parish Councillors are aware of other households which might 
benefit from a hamper, please ask them to contact us with details (subject to the family’s 
permission of course).

Planters in the Square
Permission is being sought for Phase 3 of the Planter Project (two more small wooden 
planter surrounds on the other side of the Shambles where the current small concrete 
ones are) – the Parish Council agenda should include that request. We are in touch with the
Parish Clerk regarding the pruning of lower branches of the birch tree which was outside 
the scope of the original agreement. We have apologised for the error and offered to speak
to MDDC if required.

Uff Comm Fridge
October was the month for lakes and mountains at Uff Comm Fridge! Milk lakes and tofu 
mountains to be precise. During October we were able to distribute 45 4-pint boƩles of 
milk which we received via Willand Pantry. Coffee shop ordering errors and storage issues 
resulted in Willand Pantry geƫng a vast amount of milk (with long use-by dates) on two 
occasions in October. Thanks to a very effecƟve Mid Devon Food Groups network to which 
we belong, a number of food projects across the area were able to rapidly collect and 
distribute the milk and none went to waste. Willand Pantry also passed on a couple of 
dozen boƩles of Lemon Barley Water. We also received two very large donaƟons of tofu 
from Dragonfly foods which our community benefited from (and we were again able to use 
the Mid Devon Food Groups network to send some to other food projects, community 
groups and individuals).  These ad hoc donaƟons are always very welcome addiƟons at the 
fridge hub – social media and personal contacts mean we always manage to distribute 
these surpluses. We’re grateful to the volunteers who, oŌen at very short noƟce, race 
around to collect and distribute the bounty. A lot goes on behind the scenes!

Notes for Polly Hallchurch, Green Team liaison with Uffculme Parish Council
UGT Officers, November 2024  Page 1 / 2
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Warm Space
The Warm Space team has restarted fortnightly session in Square Corner and they have 
been well aƩended. There will be a craŌ items give-or-take session on 22nd November and 
some ‘craŌernoons’ are planned as there are some regular aƩendees who enjoy a variety 
of creaƟve acƟviƟes at Warm Space. Again, everyone is welcome to aƩend and please 
encourage Parish Councillors to drop in if they can.  Soup courtesy of Roy’s No 11 which is 
of course a significant aƩracƟon!

Community LiƩerpick/Clean-up 19th October 2024
The liƩerpick on Saturday 19th October was less well aƩended than usual but we sƟll had a 
good number of people (aged 9 to 90) who turned out with a significant amount of rubbish
collected the following week by MDDC.

Wildlife Pond and Commercial Road
Volunteer sessions conƟnue every Sunday morning at the pond or along Commercial Road.
We currently have a Duke of Edinburgh bronze award scheme student from Uffculme 
Academy volunteering at the pond on Sunday mornings. He is enjoying the challenge and 
being very helpful.  As with other DofE students who have volunteered with the Green 
Team over the past few years (regular liƩer picking and a role with Uff Comm Fridge), he 
has an assigned assessor (one of the Green Team officers) who obtained parental consent 
and ensures appropriate H&S measures and supervision are in place.  We also had 3 other 
students join us for a session in October to do some pond-life studies.  One was an 
Environmental Science student at Richard Huish College (daughter of one of our regular 
volunteers) and was the ‘chief scienƟst’ for the highly enjoyable and revealing pond 
dipping/studies session.  It was great that these young people got involved and we’re 
hoping to repeat the exercise at intervals.
FoundaƟons for the StaƟon Garage wall re-build are in place and we await news of when 
the wall will be fully re-instated and what the arrangements are for purchase of 
replacement planƟng. We also await news of the removal of the two unsafe trees behind 
the pond.

Annual Volunteer CelebraƟon
The date has been set for Saturday 18th January in the Garden Room at the Village Hall, 
from 6.30pm. Please ask Parish Councillors to put it in their diaries! We will be inviƟng 
them individually by email in due course and hope that as many as possible will be able to 
join us for drinks and a light buffet supper.

Thanks for your support and please contact us if there’s anything you’d like to discuss.

Notes for Polly Hallchurch, Green Team liaison with Uffculme Parish Council
UGT Officers
November 2024

Notes for Polly Hallchurch, Green Team liaison with Uffculme Parish Council
UGT Officers, October 2024 Page 2 / 2
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1 
 

Councillor Andrew Logue 

Council Meeting Report  

Date: 04/11/2024 

 

Youth working group update 

 

With the 2024/25 school year under way, I intend to contact the headteachers of Uffculme Primary 

School and Uffculme School directly to discuss distributing a youth group survey, with their input on 

the content and best format for their students and/or parents.  

 

Police working group 

 

Spreadsheets for Uffculme crime data (“Lower Layer Super Output Area” Mid Devon 003A) set up for 

all available data since May 2021. Additional spreadsheets set up to automatically filter data for 

crime types per month, and outcomes for each crime type.  

 

To provide further regional context, I’ve filtered crime data for the surrounding Mid Devon parishes 

using available LSAO regions (Hemyock, Culmstock, Burlescombe, Halberton, Willand, Cullompton, 

Kentisbeare) and will duplicate table formatting to generate comparable data. 

 

Once I’ve filtered the data for surrounding parishes, I will distribute a report to the council members 

to consider, and we can request a police representative to discuss any notable concerns and their 

current initiatives to report back to parishioners. 

 

Devon and Cornwall crime data are being released withing a month or two reliably for 2024 but 

there some ongoing issues affecting the quality of Uffculme police data. 1) Court outcomes from 

June 2019 onwards are still unavailable. Police working with the MoJ to rectify this. 2) 

Implementation of new record management system in November 2022 means some outcomes data 

are unreliable. They’re still trying to address this. 
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Most data have anonymised locations that indicates the general area they occurred. 
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